
29th February 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are writing to you today following the Headteacher interviews that have taken place at 
Castle Wood Academy this week.  

We have appointed Miss Mel Ryan who has been the Assistant Headteacher and interim 
Headteacher at Mercer’s Wood.  

We would like to thank Mrs Warburton for steering the ship for the last 16 months as interim 
Headteacher. She will continue to work in the Trust as our Teaching and Learning Lead.  

I am sure you will extend a warm welcome to Miss Ryan, and she will write to you very soon 
to introduce herself properly.  

Thank you for your continued support over the last 16 months and into the future. 

Yours faithfully, 

Mrs S Wilson 
CEO 

Mrs H Anderson 
Chair of Governors 




